
 

 
September 29th, 2021 
 
 
Jeff Leigh and Julie Facchin 
HUB Cycling 
#229 – 312 Main Street 
Vancouver, BC  V6A 2T2 Via email: jonathan.mak@bikehub.ca 
 
 
 
Dear Jeff and Julie, 
 
Re:   Congratulations on your appointment as TransLink CEO 

 
I appreciate your reaching out to make the introduction. Building on two months of experience 
living and working in the region, it has been great to get more familiar with some of our key 
stakeholders and partners from across Metro Vancouver. Undoubtedly, it is important that we 
are all working together if we are to achieve our ambitious goals for advancing walking, cycling, 
and transit use in support of the vibrant, resilient, and equitable communities we want to support. 
 
The breadth of HUB Cycling’s volunteer base is impressive and a great asset to advancing more 
and safer cycling in the region. The passion, energy, local knowledge, and calls for accountability 
that HUB Cycling and other advocacy groups bring to our work is essential.  
 
I know TransLink and the region have made good progress on cycling over the past years, and 
there is still much more work to be done together. Key items on TransLink’s radar include 
advancing safe and comfortable bikeway networks in each of the region’s Urban Centres, turning 
the Major Bikeway Network concept from a vision to a reality, growing our bike parkades and 
other supports for better bike-transit integration, and increasing opportunities for education, 
promotion, and celebration of cycling in our schools and communities. These are all things that I 
trust HUB Cycling is keen to support, partner, and even lead on.  
 
Again, thank you for your kind letter and welcoming me to the region. I look forward to meeting 
you soon and perhaps even taking you up on that offer of a bike ride! 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Kevin Quinn 
Chief Executive Officer 


